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When Abou Temam returned with [news of] the accomplishment of his errand and brought the presents and the letter, King Ilan Shah rejoiced in
this and redoubled in showing him honour and made much of him. Some days thereafterward, the king of Turkestan sent his daughter and she went
in to King Ilan Shah, who rejoiced in her with an exceeding joy and Abou Temam's worth was exalted in his sight. When the viziers saw this, they
redoubled in envy and despite and said, 'An we contrive us not a device to rid us of this man, we shall perish of rage.' So they bethought them [and
agreed upon] a device they should practise..Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, Sindbad the, iii. 199..? ? ? ? ? That I am the pledge of passion still and
that my longing love And eke my yearning do overpass all longing that was aye..Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik
ez Zahir Rukneddin, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? a. The Man of Khorassan, his Son and his Governor dccclxxxvi.So saying, he went up to the princess and
laying his hand upon her heart, found it fluttering like a doveling and the life yet clinging to (112) her bosom. So he laid his hand upon her cheek,
whereupon she opened her eyes and beckoning to her maid, signed to her, as who should say, "Who is this that treadeth my carpet and transgresseth
against me?" (113) "O my lady," answered Shefikeh, "this is Prince El Abbas, for whose sake thou departest the world." When Mariyeh heard
speak of El Abbas, she raised her hand from under the coverlet and laying it upon his neck, inhaled his odour awhile. Then she sat up and her
colour returned to her and they sat talking till a third part of the night was past..Damascus (Noureddin Ali of) and Sitt el Milah, iii. 3..Accordingly,
one night, when they were alone with the king and he leant back, as he were asleep, they said these words and the king heard it all and was like to
die of rage and said in himself, 'These are young boys, not come to years of discretion, and have no intrigue with any; and except they had heard
these words from some one, they had not spoken with each other thereof.' When it was morning, wrath overmastered him, so that he stayed not
neither deliberated, but summoned Abou Temam and taking him apart, said to him, 'Whoso guardeth not his lord's honour, (126) what behoveth
unto him?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'It behoveth that his lord guard not his honour.' 'And whoso entereth the king's house and playeth the traitor with
him,' continued the king, 'what behoveth unto him?' And Abou Temam answered, 'He shall not be left on life.' Whereupon the king spat in his face
and said to him, 'Both these things hast thou done.' Then he drew his dagger on him in haste and smiting him in the belly, slit it and he died
forthright; whereupon the king dragged him to a well that was in his palace and cast him therein..? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's
Wife dlxxxiv.Now a party of the troops had banded themselves together for Belehwan; so they sent to him and bringing him privily, went in to the
little Melik Shah and seized him and seated his uncle Belehwan on the throne of the kingship. Then they proclaimed him king and did homage to
him all, saying, 'Verily, we desire thee and deliver to thee the throne of the kingship; but we wish of thee that thou slay not thy brother's son, for
that on our consciences are the oaths we swore to his father and grandfather and the covenants we made with them.' So Belehwan granted them this
and imprisoned the boy in an underground dungeon and straitened him. Presently, the heavy news reached his mother and this was grievous to her;
but she could not speak and committed her affair to God the Most High, daring not name this to King Caesar her husband, lest she should make her
uncle King Suleiman Shah a liar..? ? ? ? ? Raiment of silk and sendal, too, he brought to us for gift, And me in marriage sought therewith; yet, all
his pains despite,.? ? ? ? ? Between mine eyes and wake ye have your dwelling-place, and thus My tears flow on unceasingly, my sighs know no
relent..? ? ? ? ? Upon that day my loves my presence did depart;.? ? ? ? ? Peace upon thee! Ah, how bitter were the severance from thee! Be not this
thy troth-plight's ending nor the last of our delight!.Awake, Asleep and, i. 5..7. Story of the Hunchback ci.It chanced one night that the king sallied
forth without the city and drank and the wine got the mastery of him and he became drunken. So, of the youth's fearfulness for him, he said, 'I will
keep watch myself over the king this night, seeing that he deserveth this from me, for that which he hath wrought with me of kindnesses.' So he
arose forthright and drawing his sword, stationed himself at the door of the king's pavilion. Now one of the royal servants saw him standing there,
with the drawn sword in his hand, and he was of those who envied him his favour with the king; so he said to him, 'Why dost thou on this wise at
this season and in the like of this place?' Quoth the youth, 'I am keeping watch over the king myself, in requital of his bounties to me.'.When a year
had elapsed, there came to the city a ship, wherein were merchants and goods galore. Now it was of their usance, from time immemorial, that,
when there came a ship to the city, the king sent unto it such of his servants as he trusted in, who took charge of the goods, so they might be [first
of all] shown to the king, who bought such of them as befitted him and gave the merchants leave to sell the rest. So he sent, as of wont, one who
should go up to the ship and seal up the goods and set over them who should keep watch over them..Meinsoun drank off his cup and said to her,
'Well done, O perfect of attributes!' Then he signed to her and was absent awhile, after which he returned and with him a tray of jewels worth an
hundred thousand dinars, [which he gave to Tuhfeh]. So Kemeriyeh arose and bade her slave-girl open the closet behind her, wherein she laid all
that wealth. Then she delivered the key to Tuhfeh, saying, 'All that cometh to thee of riches, lay thou in this closet that is by thy side, and after the
festival, it shall be carried to thy palace on the heads of the Jinn.' Tuhfeh kissed her hand, and another king, by name Munir, took the cup and filling
it, said to her, 'O fair one, sing to me over my cup upon the jasmine.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised the following
verses:.When the morning morrowed, he recited the following verses:.However, he would not be denied, and when he saw her [constant] refusal of
herself to him, he feared lest she should tell the folk of him. So, when he arose in the morning, he took a scroll and wrote in it what he would of
forgery and falsehood and going up to the Sultan's palace, said, '[I have] an advisement [for the king].' So he bade admit him and he delivered him
the writ that he had forged, saying, 'I found this letter with the woman, the devotee, the ascetic, and indeed she is a spy, a secret informer against
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the king to his enemy; and I deem the king's due more incumbent on me than any other and his advisement the first [duty], for that he uniteth in
himself all the people, and but for the king's presence, the subjects would perish; wherefore I have brought [thee] warning.' The king put faith in his
words and sent with him those who should lay hands upon the woman and put her to death; but they found her not..47. El Melik en Nasir and the
three Masters of Police cccxliii.Eighth Officer's Story, The, ii. 155..? ? ? ? ? a. The Unlucky Merchant ccccxl.So he went round about, as the
druggist bade him, till the sun grew hot, but found none drinking. Then he entered a by-street, that he might rest himself, and seeing there a
handsome and lofty house, stood in its shade and fell to observing the goodliness of its ordinance. As he was thus engaged, behold, a window
opened and there appeared thereat a face, as it were the moon. Quoth she, (193) 'What aileth thee to stand there? Dost thou want aught?' And he
answered, 'I am a stranger,' and acquainted her with his case; whereupon quoth she, 'What sayst thou to meat and drink and the enjoyment of a
fair-face[d one] and getting thee what thou mayst spend?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'this is my desire and that in quest whereof I am going about.'.?
? ? ? ? j. King Suleiman Shah and his Sons cccclxxv.They have departed, but the steads yet full of them remain, ii. 239..When she had made an end
of her song, she threw the lute from her hand and wept and lamented. Then she slept awhile and presently awaking, said, "O elder, hast thou what
we may eat?" "O my lady," answered the old man, "there is the rest of the food;" but she said, "I will not eat of a thing I have left. Go down to the
market and fetch us what we may eat." Quoth he, "Excuse me, O my lady; I cannot stand up, for that I am overcome with wine; but with me is the
servant of the mosque, who is a sharp youth and an intelligent. I will call him, so he may buy thee that which thou desirest." "Whence hast thou this
servant?" asked she; and he replied, "He is of the people of Damascus." When she heard him speak of the people of Damascus, she gave a sob, that
she swooned away; and when she came to herself, she said, "Woe's me for the people of Damascus and for those who are therein! Call him, O
elder, that he may do our occasions.".Then he called his servant Aamir and said to him, "Saddle the horses." When the nurse heard his words and
indeed [she saw that] Aamir brought him the horses and they were resolved upon departure, the tears ran down upon her cheeks and she said to
him, "By Allah, thy separation is grievous to me, O solace of the eye!" Then said she, "Where is the goal of thine intent, so we may know thy news
and solace ourselves with thy report?" Quoth he, "I go hence to visit Akil, the son of my father's brother, for that he hath his sojourn in the camp of
Kundeh ben Hisham, and these twenty years have I not seen him nor he me; wherefore I purpose to repair to him and discover his news and return
hither. Then will I go hence to Yemen, if it be the will of God the Most High.".When the messenger came to King Azadbekht and he read the letter
and the present was laid before him, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and occupied himself with eating and drinking, hour after hour. But the chief
Vizier of his Viziers came to him and said, "0 king, know that Isfehend the Vizier is thine enemy, for that his soul liketh not that which thou hast
done with him, and the message that he hath sent thee [is a trick; so] rejoice thou not therein, neither be thou deluded by the sweetness of his words
and the softness of his speech." The king hearkened [not] to his Vizier's speech, but made light of the matter and presently, [dismissing it from his
thought], busied himself with that which he was about of eating and drinking and merrymaking and delight.As I was passing one day in the market,
I found that a thief had broken into the shop of a money-changer and taken thence a casket, with which he had made off to the burial-grounds. So I
followed him thither [and came up to him, as] he opened the casket and fell a-looking into it; whereupon I accosted him, saying, "Peace be on
thee!" And he was startled at me. Then I left him and went away from him..When Tuhfeh heard this, she gave a great cry, that the folk heard her
and Kemeriyeh said, 'Relief is at hand.' Then she looked out to them and called to them, saying, 'O daughters of mine uncle, I am a lonely maid, an
exile from folk and country. So, for the love of God the Most High, repeat that song!' So Kemeriyeh repeated it and Tuhfeh swooned away. When
she came to herself, she said to Jemreh, 'By the virtue of the Apostle of God (whom may He bless and preserve!) except thou suffer me go down to
them and look on them and sit with them awhile, [I swear] I will cast myself down from this palace, for that I am weary of my life and know that I
am slain without recourse; wherefore I will slay myself, ere thou pass sentence upon me.' And she was instant with her in asking..Meanwhile, the
nurse awoke, that she might give the child suck, and seeing the bed running with blood, cried out; whereupon the sleepers and the king awoke and
making for the place, found the child with his throat cut and the cradle running over with blood and his father slain and dead in his sleeping
chamber. So they examined the child and found life in him and his windpipe whole and sewed up the place of the wound. Then the king sought his
son Belehwan, but found him not and saw that he had fled; whereby he knew that it was he who had done this deed, and this was grievous to the
king and to the people of his realm and to the lady Shah Katoun. So the king laid out his son Melik Shah and buried him and made him a mighty
funeral and they mourned passing sore; after which he addressed himself to the rearing of the infant.? ? ? ? ? I fear to be seen in the air, Without my
consent, unaware;.King Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of, i. 150.24. The Ten Viziers; or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son
ccccxxxv.58. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh (232) dcxlvi.So he returned to his mother (and indeed his spirit was broken), and related to her that
which had happened to him and what had betided him from his friends, how they, had neither shared with him nor requited him with speech. "O
Aboulhusn," answered she, "on this wise are the sons (5)of this time: if thou have aught, they make much of thee, (6) and if thou have nought, they
put thee away [from them]." And she went on to condole with him, what while he bewailed himself and his tears flowed and he repeated the
following verses:.Then said Selim to his sister, 'Know that I am resolved to slay yonder man, if he return this next night, and I will say to the folk,
"He was a thief," and none shall know that which hath befallen. Moreover, I will address myself to the slaughter of whosoever knoweth that which
is between yonder fellow and my mother.' But Selma said, ' I fear lest, if thou slay him in our dwelling-place and he savour not of robberhood, (69)
suspicion will revert upon ourselves, and we cannot be assured but that he belongeth unto folk whose mischief is to be feared and their hostility
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dreaded, (70) and thus wilt thou have fled from privy shame to open shame and abiding public dishonour.' 'How then deemest thou we should do?'
asked Selim and she said, 'Is there nothing for it but to slay him? Let us not hasten unto slaughter, for that the slaughter of a soul without just cause
is a grave [matter].'.Prisoner and how God gave him Relief, Story of the, i. 174..Thiefs Story, The, ii. 165..The old woman returned to the man and
told him what the damsel said; and he lusted after her, by reason of her beauty and her repentance; so he took her to wife, and when he went in to
her, he loved her and she also loved him. On this wise they abode a great while, till one day he questioned her of the cause of a mark (13) he espied
on her body, and she said, 'I know nought thereof save that my mother told me a marvellous thing concerning it.' 'What was that?' asked he, and she
answered, 'She avouched that she gave birth to me one night of the nights of the winter and despatched a hired man, who was with us, in quest of
fire for her. He was absent a little while and presently returning, took me and slit my belly and fled. When my mother saw this, affliction overcame
her and compassion possessed her; so she sewed up my belly and tended me till, by the ordinance of God (to whom belong might and majesty), the
wound healed up.".71. Yehya ben Khalid and the Poor Man dclvi.So they wrapped him in the shroud and set him on the bier. Then they took up his
bier and bearing him to the burial-place, laid him in the grave (41) and threw the earth over him; after which the folk dispersed, but El Merouzi and
the widow abode by the tomb, weeping, and gave not over sitting till sundown, when the woman said to him, 'Come, let us go to the house, for this
weeping will not profit us, nor will it restore the dead.' 'By Allah,' answered the sharper, 'I will not budge hence till I have slept and waked by this
tomb ten days, with their nights!' When she heard this his speech, she feared lest he should keep his word and his oath, and so her husband perish;
but she said in herself, 'This fellow dissembleth: if I go away and return to my house, he will abide by him a little while and go away.' And El
Merouzi said to her, 'Arise, thou, and go away.'.123. The Blacksmith who could Handle Fire without Hurt cccclxxi.102. The Apples of Paradise
ccccxii.Then she turned and saw within the chamber an old man, comely of hoariness, venerable of aspect, who was dancing on apt and goodly
wise, a dance the like whereof none might avail unto. So she sought refuge with God the Most High from Satan the Stoned (193) and said, 'I will
not give over what I am about, for that which God decreeth, He carrieth into execution.' Accordingly, she went on singing till the old man came up
to her and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'Well done, O Queen of the East and the West! May the world be not bereaved of thee! By Allah,
indeed thou art perfect of qualities and ingredients, O Tuhfet es Sudour! (194) Dost thou know me?' 'Nay, by Allah,' answered she; 'but methinks
thou art of the Jinn.' Quoth he, 'Thou sayst sooth; I am the Sheikh Aboultawaif (195) Iblis, and I come to thee every night, and with me thy sister
Kemeriyeh, for that she loveth thee and sweareth not but by thy life; and her life is not pleasant to her, except she come to thee and see thee, what
while thou seest her not. As for me, I come to thee upon an affair, wherein thou shall find thine advantage and whereby thou shalt rise to high rank
with the kings of the Jinn and rule them, even as thou rulest mankind; [and to that end I would have thee come with me and be present at the
festival of my son's circumcision; (196)] for that the Jinn are agreed upon the manifestation of thine affair.' And she answered, 'In the name of
God.'.? ? ? ? ? Abasement, misery and heart-break after those I suffer who endured before me many a year..83. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind
dclxviii.34. The City of Irem dxxxviii.Then El Abbas went in to Mariyeh in a happy and praiseworthy hour (123) and found her an unpierced pearl
and a goodly filly that had never been mounted; wherefore he rejoiced and was glad and made merry, and care and sorrow ceased from him and his
life was pleasant and trouble departed and he abode with her in the gladsomest of case and in the most easeful of life, till seven days were past,
when King El Aziz determined to set out and return to his kingdom and bade his son seek leave of his father-in-law to depart with his wife to his
own country. [So El Abbas bespoke King Ins of this] and he granted him the leave he sought; whereupon he chose out a red camel, taller (124) than
the [other] camels, and mounting Mariyeh in a litter thereon, loaded it with apparel and ornaments..? ? ? ? ? Then was my heart by that which
caused my agitation seared, And from mine eyelids still the tears poured down without relent..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? na. A Merry Jest of a Thief
dccccxl.87. El Mamoun and the Pyramids of Egypt cccxcviii.At this Queen Es Shuhba was stirred to exceeding delight and said, 'Well done, O
queen of delight! By Allah, I know not how I shall do to render thee thy due! May God the Most High grant us to enjoy thy long continuance [on
life]!' Then she strained her to her breast and kissed her on the cheek; whereupon quoth Iblis (on whom be malison!), 'Indeed, this is an exceeding
honour!' Quoth the queen, 'Know that this lady Tuhfeh is my sister and that her commandment is my commandment and her forbiddance my
forbiddance. So hearken all to her word and obey her commandment.' Therewithal the kings rose all and kissed the earth before Tuhfeh, who
rejoiced in this. Moreover, Queen Es Shuhba put off on her a suit adorned with pearls and jewels and jacinths, worth an hundred thousand dinars,
and wrote her on a sheet of paper a patent in her own hand, appointing her her deputy. So Tuhfeh rose and kissed the earth before the queen, who
said to her, 'Sing to us, of thy favour, concerning the rest of the sweet-scented flowers and herbs, so I may hear thy singing and divert myself with
witnessing thy skill.' 'Hearkening and obedience, O lady mine,' answered Tuhfeh and taking the lute, improvised the following verses:.? ? ? ? ?
Endowed with amorous grace past any else am I; Graceful of shape and lithe and pleasing to the eye..The king gave him leave for this and the
vizier betook himself to the queen and said to her, "I am come to thee, on account of a grave reproach, and I would have thee be truthful with me in
speech and tell me how came the youth into the sleeping-chamber." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge whatsoever [of it]" and swore to him a
solemn oath thereof, whereby he knew that she had no knowledge of the matter and that she was not at fault and said to her, "I will teach thee a
device, where- with thou mayst acquit thyself and thy face be whitened before the king." "What is it?" asked she; and he answered, saying, "When
the king calleth for thee and questioneth thee of this, say thou to him, 'Yonder youth saw me in the privy-chamber and sent me a message, saying,
"I will give thee a hundred jewels, to whose price money may not avail, so thou wilt suffer me to foregather with thee." I laughed at him who
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bespoke me with these words and rebuffed him; but he sent again to me, saying, "An thou fall not in with my wishes, I will come one of the nights,
drunken, and enter and lie down in the sleeping-chamber, and the king will see me and kill me; so wilt thou be put to shame and thy face will be
blackened with him and thine honour abased."' Be this thy saying to the king, and I will presently go to him and repeat this to him." Quoth the
queen, "And I also will say thus.".? ? ? ? ? Wherefore fair patience look thou use, for sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and its issues evermore are
blessed and benign;.? ? ? ? ? a. The Lackpenny and the Cook cclxxiii.? ? ? ? ? Now that the clouds have broken their promise to our hope, We trust
the Khalif's bounty will stand to us for rain. (65).28. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-surgeon cclxxiii.Meanwhile, they carried the damsel into
the Commander of the Faithful and she pleased him; so he assigned her a lodging of the apartments of choice. She abode in the palace, eating not
neither drinking and ceasing not from weeping night nor day, till, one night, the Khalif sent for her to his sitting-chamber and said to her, "O Sitt el
Milah, be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I will make thy rank higher than [any of] the concubines and thou shall see that which shall rejoice
thee." She kissed the earth and wept; whereupon the Khalif called for her lute and bade her sing. So she improvised and sang the following verses,
in accordance with that which was in her heart:.The king gave ear to her counsel and despatching the eunuch for the mamelukes, assigned them a
lodging and said to them, "Have patience, till the king give you tidings of your lord El Abbas." When they heard his words, their eyes ran over with
plenteous tears, of their much longing for the sight of their lord. Then the king bade the queen enter the privy chamber (97) and let down the curtain
(98) [before the door thereof]. So she did this and he summoned them to his presence. When they stood before him, they kissed the earth, to do him
worship, and showed forth their breeding (99) and magnified his dignity. He bade them sit, but they refused, till he conjured them by their lord El
Abbas. So they sat down and he caused set before them food of various kinds and fruits and sweetmeats. Now within the Lady Afifeh's palace was
an underground way communicating with the palace of the princess Mariyeh. So the queen sent after her and she came to her, whereupon she made
her stand behind the curtain and gave her to know that El Abbas was the king's son of Yemen and that these were his mamelukes. Moreover, she
told her that the prince's father had levied his troops and was come with his army in quest of him and that he had pitched his camp in the Green
Meadow and despatched these mamelukes to make enquiry of their lord. So Mariyeh abode looking upon them and upon their beauty and grace and
the goodliness of their apparel, till they had eaten their fill of food and the tables were removed; whereupon the king recounted to them the story of
El Abbas and they took leave of him and went away..29. The City of Irem cclxxvi.26. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his Slave-girl di.Now it befell,
by the ordinance of God the Most High and His providence, that Caesar, king of the Greeks, the husband of Melik Shah's mother Shah Khatoun,
[went forth to the chase that day]. He started a head of game, he and his company, and chased it, till they came up with it by that pit, whereupon
one of them lighted down from his horse, to slaughter it, hard by the mouth of the pit. He heard a sound of low moaning from the bottom of the pit}
so he arose and mounting his horse, waited till the troops were assembled. Then he acquainted the king with this and he bade one of his servants
[descend into the pit]. So the man descended and brought out the youth [and the eunuch], aswoon..When King Shah Bekht heard this story, it
pleased him and he bade the vizier go away to his own house..Caution was the Cause of his Death, The Man whose, i 291..? ? ? ? ? In my soul the
fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye; Lo, I burn with love and longing; nought in answer can I say..So she gave him all that she possessed and
he sold it and paid the rest of her price; after which there remained to him a hundred dirhems. These he spent and lay that night with the damsel in
all delight of life, and his soul was like to fly for joy; but when he arose in the morning, he sat weeping and the damsel said to him, 'What aileth
thee to weep?' And he said, 'I know not if my father be dead, and he hath none other heir but myself; and how shall I win to him, seeing I have not a
dirhem?' Quoth she, 'I have a bracelet; do thou sell it and buy small pearls with the price. Then bray them and fashion them into great pearls, and
thereon thou shalt gain much money, wherewith we may make our way to thy country.' So he took the bracelet and repairing to a goldsmith, said to
him, 'Break up this bracelet and sell it.' But he said, 'The king seeketh a good (183) bracelet; I will go to him and bring thee the price thereof.' So he
carried the bracelet to the Sultan and it pleased him greatly, by reason of the goodliness of its workmanship. Then he called an old woman, who
was in his palace, and said to her, 'Needs must I have the mistress of this bracelet, though but for a single night, or I shall die.' And the old woman
answered, 'I will bring her to thee.'.?Story of the Merchant and His Sons..Then he returned to the city and forgot the youth; so the servants went in
to him and said to him, 'O king, if thou keep silence concerning yonder youth, who would have slain thee, all thy servants will presume upon thee,
and indeed the folk talk of this matter.' With this the king waxed wroth and saying, 'Fetch him hither,' commanded the headsman to strike off his
head. So they [brought the youth and] bound his eyes; and the headsman stood at his head and said to the king, 'By thy leave, O my lord, I will
strike off his head.' But the king said, 'Stay, till I look into his affair. Needs must I put him to death and the slaying of him will not escape [me].' So
he restored him to the prison and there he abode till it should be the king's will to put him to death..Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Sixth, iii.
203..As for Queen Kemeriyeh, she flew off to the palace of her sister Wekhimeh and told her what Meimoun had done and how [he avouched that],
whenas he saw defeat [near at hand], he would slay Tuhfeh; 'and indeed,' added she, 'he is resolved upon this; else had he not dared to commit this
outrage. So do thou contrive the affair as thou deemest well, for thou hast no superior in judgment.' Then they sent for Queen Zelzeleh and Queen
Sherareh and sat down to take counsel, one with another, of that which they should do in the matter. Then said Wekhimeh, 'We were best fit out a
ship in this island [wherein is my palace] and embark therein, in the guise of mortals, and fare on till we come to a little island, that lieth over
against Meimoun's palace. There will we [take up our abode and] sit drinking and smiting the lute and singing. Now Tuhfeh will of a surety be
sitting looking upon the sea, and needs must she see us and come down to us, whereupon we will take her by force and she will be under our hands,
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so that none shall avail more to molest her on any wise. Or, if Meimoun be gone forth to do battle with the Jinn, we will storm his stronghold and
take Tuhfeh and raze his palace and put to death all who are therein. When he hears of this, his heart will be rent in sunder and we will send to let
our father know, whereupon he will return upon him with his troops and he will be destroyed and we shall be quit of him.' And they answered her,
saying, 'This is a good counsel.' Then they bade fit out a ship from behind the mountain, (244) and it was fitted out in less than the twinkling of an
eye. So they launched it on the sea and embarking therein, together with four thousand Afrits, set out, intending for Meimoun's palace. Moreover,
they bade other five thousand Afrits betake themselves to the island under the Crescent Mountain and lie in wait for them there..?STORY OF
SELIM AND SELMA..Viziers, Story of King Dadbin and his. i. 104..Midst colours, my colour excelleth in light, ii. 258..57. Werdan the Butcher's
Adventure with the Lady and the Bear cccliii.Now the merchant and his wife had taken up their abode in a city in the land whereof their [other] son
was king, and when the boy [whom they had found] grew up, his father assigned unto him merchandise, so he might travel therewith. So he set out
and entered the city wherein his brother was king. News reached the latter that there was a merchant come thither with merchandise befitting kings.
So he sent for him and the young merchant obeyed the summons and going in to him, sat down before him. Neither of them knew the other; but
blood stirred between them and the king said to the young merchant, 'I desire of thee that thou abide with me and I will exalt thy station and give
thee all that thou desirest and cravest.' So he abode with him awhile, quitting him not; and when he saw that he would not suffer him to depart from
him, he sent to his father and mother and bade them remove thither to him. So they addressed them to remove to that island, and their son increased
still in honour with the king, albeit he knew not that he was his brother..So he was concerned with an exceeding concern for his lack of travel and
discovered this to his father, who said to him, "O my son, why do I see thee chagrined?" And he answered, "I would fain travel." Quoth Aboulhusn,
"O my son, none travelleth save those whose occasion is urgent and those who are compelled thereunto [by need]. As for thee, O my son, thou
enjoyest ample fortune; so do thou content thyself with that which God hath given thee and be bounteous [unto others], even as He hath been
bounteous unto thee; and afflict not thyself with the toil and hardship of travel, for indeed it is said that travel is a piece of torment." (5) But the
youth said, "Needs must I travel to Baghdad, the abode of peace.".Then they drew up the contract of marriage and the merchant said, "I desire to go
in to her this night." So they carried her to him in procession that very night, and he prayed the prayer of eventide and entered the privy chamber
prepared for him; but, when he lifted the veil from the face of the bride and looked, he saw a foul face and a blameworthy aspect; yea, he beheld
somewhat the like whereof may God not show thee! loathly, dispensing from description, inasmuch as there were reckoned in her all legal defects.
(259) So he repented, whenas repentance availed him not, and knew that the girl had cheated him. However, he lay with the bride, against his will,
and abode that night sore troubled in mind, as he were in the prison of Ed Dilem. (260) Hardly had the day dawned when he arose from her and
betaking himself to one of the baths, dozed there awhile, after which he made the ablution of defilement (261) and washed his clothes. Then he
went out to the coffee-house and drank a cup of coffee; after which he returned to his shop and opening the door, sat down, with discomfiture and
chagrin written on his face..Meanwhile the king said to his vizier, "How shall we do in the matter of yonder youth, the Yemani, on whom we
thought to confer largesse, but he hath largessed us with tenfold [our gift] and more, and we know not if he be a sojourner with us or no?" Then he
went into the harem and gave the rubies to his wife Afifeh, who said to him, "What is the worth of these with thee and with [other] the kings?" And
he answered, "They are not to be found save with the greatest of kings and none may avail to price them with money." Quoth she, "Whence gottest
thou them?" So he recounted to her the story of El Abbas from first to last, and she said, "By Allah, the claims of honour are imperative on us and
the king hath fallen short of his due; for that we have not seen him bid him to his assembly, nor hath he seated him on his left hand.".? ? ? ? ? b.
The Controller's Story xxvii.165. Ibrahim and Jemileh dcccciii.? ? ? ? ? To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined; His soul's a captive slave, in
sickness' hands confined..160. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dcccxcvi.? ? ? ? ? I wept, but those who spied to part us had no ruth
On me nor on the fires that in my vitals flare..? ? ? ? ? The folk witness bear of my worth and none can my virtues deny..His hospitality pleased the
Khalif and the goodliness of his fashion, and he said to him, "O youth, who art thou? Make me acquainted with thyself, so I may requite thee thy
kindness." But Aboulhusn smiled and said, "O my lord, far be it that what is past should recur and that I be in company with thee at other than this
time!" "Why so?" asked the Khalif. "And why wilt thou not acquaint me with thy case?" And Aboulhusn said, "Know, O my lord, that my story is
extraordinary and that there is a cause for this affair." Quoth the Khalif, "And what is the cause?" And he answered, "The cause hath a tail." The
Khalif laughed at his words and Aboulhusn said, "I will explain to thee this [saying] by the story of the lackpenny and the cook. Know, O my lord,
that.Akil rejoiced in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp rejoiced also and cast dresses of honour upon
Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go forth to meet El Abbas, and commanded that none, great or small, freeman or slave, should tarry behind. So they
did his bidding and going forth all, met El Abbas at three parasangs' distance from the camp. When they met him, they all dismounted from their
horses and Akil and he embraced and clapped hands. (95) Then they returned, rejoicing in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of their enemy,
to the camp, where tents were pitched for the new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and beasts slaughtered and royal guest-meals spread;
and on this wise they abode twenty days, in the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..? ? ? ? ? e. The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread
dlxxx.So the sharper took the two thousand dinars and made off; and when he was gone, the merchant said to his friend, the [self-styled] man of wit
and intelligence, 'Harkye, such an one! Thou and I are like unto the hawk and the locust.' 'What was their case?' asked the other; and the merchant
said,.So she arose and returned to her house, whilst El Merouzi abode in his place till the night was half spent, when he said to himself, 'How long
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[is this to last]? Yet how can I let this knavish dog die and lose the money? Methinks I were better open the tomb on him and bring him forth and
take my due of him by dint of grievous beating and torment.' Accordingly, he dug him up and pulled him forth of the tomb; after which he betook
himself to an orchard hard by the burial-ground and cut thence staves and palm sticks. Then he tied the dead man's legs and came down on him
with the staff and beat him grievously; but he stirred not. When the time grew long on him, his shoulders became weary and he feared lest some
one of the watch should pass on his round and surprise him. So he took up Er Razi and carrying him forth of the cemetery, stayed not till he came
to the Magians' burying-place and casting him down in a sepulchre (42) there, rained heavy blows upon him till his shoulders failed him, but the
other stirred not Then he sat down by his side and rested; after which he rose and renewed the beating upon him, [but to no better effect; and thus
he did] till the end of the night.The Twenty-Second Night of the Month..Next morning, the old woman said to him, 'When the lady cometh to thee,
do thou arise and kiss her hand and say to her, "I am a strange man and indeed cold and hunger slay me;" so haply she may give thee somewhat that
thou mayst expend upon thy case.' And he answered, 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then she took him by the hand and carrying him without her
house, seated him at the door. As he sat, behold, the lady came up to him, whereupon the old woman rose to her and Selim kissed her hand and
offered up prayers for her. Then he looked on her and when he saw her, he knew her for his wife; so he cried out and wept and groaned and
lamented; whereupon she came up to him and cast herself upon him; for indeed she knew him with all knowledge, even as he knew her. So she laid
hold of him and embraced him and called to her serving-men and attendants and those who were about her; and they took him up and carried him
forth of that place..When the prince saw her in this plight, he was as a sleeper awakened and said to her, "What hath befallen thee? Set out to me
thy case." "God on thee," answered she, "nevermore send me to Mariyeh, and do thou protect me, so may God protect thee from the fires of hell!"
Then she related to him that which had bedded her with Mariyeh; which when he heard, there took him the shamefastness of the generous and this
was grievous unto him. The love of Mariyeh fled forth of his heart and he said to the nurse, "How much hadst thou of Mariyeh every month?" "Ten
dinars," answered she, and he said, "Be not concerned." Then he put his hand to his poke and bringing out two hundred dinars, gave them to her
and said, "Take this for a whole year's wage and turn not again to serve any one. When the year is out, I will give thee two years' wage, for that
thou hast wearied thyself with us and on account of the cutting off of thy dependence upon Mariyeh.".2. The Fisherman and the Genie iii.Then he
turned to the viziers and said to them, "Out on ye! What liars ye are! What excuse is left you?" "O king," answered they, "there abideth no excuse
for us and our sin hath fallen upon us and broken us in pieces. Indeed we purposed evil to this youth and it hath reverted upon us, and we plotted
mischief against him and it hath overtaken us; yea, we digged a pit for him and have fallen ourselves therein." So the king bade hoist up the viziers
upon the gibbets and crucify them there, for that God is just and ordaineth that which is right. Then Azadbekht and his wife and son abode in
joyance and contentment, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and they died all; and extolled be the perfection of the [Ever-]Living
One, who dieth not, to whom be glory and whose mercy be upon us for ever and ever! Amen..When she had made an end of her song, the
Commander of the Faithful said to her, "O damsel, thou art in love." "Yes," answered she. And he said, "With whom?" Quoth she, "With my lord
and my master, my love for whom is as the love of the earth for rain, or as the love of the female for the male; and indeed the love of him is
mingled with my flesh and my blood and hath entered into the channels of my bones. O Commander of the Faithful, whenas I call him to mind,
mine entrails are consumed, for that I have not accomplished my desire of him, and but that I fear to die, without seeing him, I would assuredly kill
myself." And he said, "Art thou in my presence and bespeakest me with the like of these words? I will assuredly make thee forget thy lord.".? ? ? ?
? Could they who reproach me but see my sufferings, their hearts would relent; They'd marvel, indeed, at my case and the loss of my loved ones
bewail..? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?" quoth one, and I replied, "Sweet water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".? ? ? ? ? I had not left
you, had I known that severance would prove My death; but what is past is past, Fate stoops to no control..'Twere fitter and better my loves that I
leave, i. 26..9. The History of King Omar ben Ennuman and his Sons Sherkan and Zoulmekan xlv.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again
dlxxxvii.So saying, he took leave of the woman and her husband and set out, intending for Akil, his father's brother's son. Now there was between
Baghdad and Akil's abiding-place forty days' journey; so El Abbas settled himself on the back of his courser and his servant Aamir mounted also
and they fared forth on their way. Presently, El Abbas turned right and left and recited the following verses:.When her mother went out from her,
Mariyeh fell to chiding the damsel for that which she had done and said to her, "Verily, death were leifer to me than this; so look thou discover not
my affair to any and I charge thee return not to the like of this fashion." Then she swooned away and lay awhile without life, and when she came to
herself, she saw Shefikeh weeping over her; whereupon she took the necklace from her neck and the mantle from her body and said to the damsel,
"Lay them in a napkin of damask and carry them to El Abbas and acquaint him with that wherein I am for the persistence of estrangement and the
effects of forbiddance." So Shefikeh took them and carried them to El Abbas, whom she found in act to depart, for that he was about to take horse
for Yemen. She went in to him and gave him the napkin and that which was therein, and when he opened it and saw what it contained, to wit, the
mantle and the necklace, his vexation was excessive and his eyes were distorted, [so that the whites thereof appeared] and his rage was manifest in
them..? ? ? ? ? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare And now again concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).When she had made
an end of her song, she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned away, whereupon the Khalif bade carry her to her chamber. Now he
was ravished with her and loved her with an exceeding love; so, after awhile, he again commanded to bring her to his presence, and when she
came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the lute and spoke forth that which was in her heart and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Th' Amir
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(quoth it) am I whose charms are still desired; Absent or present, all in loving me consent..? ? ? ? ? If to my favours thou aspire and covet me, good
lack! What leach such madness can assain or what medicament?
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